
JOHN A. CLEMENTE 
PHOTO-OPTICAL INSTRUMENTATION CONSULTANT 

MECHANICAL ENGINEER — CALIFORNIA REGISTRATION No. $500 

1501 GEORGINA AVENUE 

SANTA MONICA. CALIFORNIA 90402 

PHONE (213) 395-6835 

22 May 1969 

Mr. Fred T. Newcomb 
4640 Noble Ave. 
_ Sherman Oaks, Calif. 91403 

- Dear Mr. Newcomb: 

As Past National President and Fellow of the Society of Photo-Optical 

Instrumentation Engineers (SPIE), | feel that | am qualified to evaluate 2 

your set of slides on the Oswald photographs from the standpoint of their < 

engineering data content. 

. “After careful study of the set of slides you so kindly loaned me, | 

have concluded: " 

A. The technique used in their preparation is wholly acceptable; 
B. The chance that two different photos of a. head could be matched 
, in every detail when superimposed is astronomically small; 
C.. The ‘chins on both photos are markedly different than the cleft 

chin which is evident on known authentic photos of Oswald; 
D. The slides adequately demonstrate the difference in height of 

the two bodies on which the head photo is grafted; 

-£€. The time required to obtain appropriate body photos and prepare 
the composite photos, coupled with the fact that they were shown 

to Oswald within 24 hours of the shooting, strongly indicates their 

preparation before the shooting; : 

F. The slides render the conclusion that both photos are forgeries 

inescapable. 

Very Truly Yours, 

so
 

JAC/jc | G SOHN A, CLEMENTE —


